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Toodledo.com a great way to manage your to do lists

By: Bob Randklev

I lead a busy life and have a lot of interests. With that | always have a number of tasks or to do’s and more
than I can get accomplished in one day. So | needed a way to prioritize/rank and manage my tasks! I’m also a big fan
of cloud computing and I don’t want to use locally installed applications and try to sync them everywhere!

So a few months ago | found ToodleDo.com where you can create and manage your to do list and it’s free! (There is
a paid advanced version for sharing with a group and creating sub-tasks under tasks! Whew)

My first reason for choosing Toodledo was the fact my to do list was in the “cloud” which meant I could access it
from anywhere, anytime. | can login from my laptop, PC or Mac. | can access/edit my to do list with my iTouch or
Blackberry and no software installed locally!

So my first requirement was met and | dove in and started using the service. | was amazed at the complexity and de-
tails available for each individual task. | think I’'m a pretty extensive user of the service and | don’t even use all the
features they offer!

First | just did a brain dump and typed in all the items | had to get done, dug out my journal and found
more.

Now I had around 100 tasks so | naturally started ranking my to do’s by priority and/or due date to get
the most important tasks done first every day.

Even that was a daunting list to look at each day so next I put each task into folders. | asked myself, is
this task for work, home, family, volunteer work and the list goes on and on. | wear a number of differ-
ent hats in life so | schedule so much time every day to “wear each hat” and get what | can accom-
plished each day. | created a number of folders BUT | was careful not to go too crazy. | created a
folder for each hat | wear and | generally have 4-7 folders with tasks in each folder.

This is all the further I’ve gone but I’ve found myself to be much more efficient and getting more done
every day! During each day I think about which hat I’m wearing: If I’m working I look at the “Work”
folder and those tasks are sorted by importance and due date. As my day goes on my hat may change
to “Family” and then | go to that folder. | also have folders for “Technology”, “Photography” etc..

Now if that’s not enough for you to manage your tasks you can assign a “context” to each task, tags/keywords, start
dates and more!

As | said | think 1 use the service pretty extensively and | don’t use tags or context!

If you find yourself forgetting to do things, have too many to do’s, want to find a better way to manage tasks give
http://Toodledo.com a try it’s free!
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How Secure is your Password? Submitted
by Lisa Windus from X-wires Broadband+

In this day and age, we have a LOT of passwords to remember. In
fact, to make use of technology at home and at work, we must re-
member an ever increasing number of passwords. In an effort to
memorize all of these, many of us will choose something easy to
remember like a pet’s name, the city where we were born, or our
child’s name. Research shows that this is probably the biggest mis-
take that we can make. Choosing passwords like these is the equiva-
lent of leaving the keys in the ignition, the car windows open and
locking the door behind you. It takes no time at all for a hacker to
find your personal details and information — especially if you’ve
been careful to detail it in your Facebook or MySpace profile — and
use it to crack your carefully chosen “secure” passwords.

There are a few tips that it seems everyone can agree on for choosing
a secure password. First, DO NOT EVER use personal information
as part of your password. Make every effort not to use real

words. There are tools available that hackers use to guess your pass-
word by trying every word in the dictionary. Mix it up! You’ll make
a more secure password by mixing different types of characters in-
cluding uppercase letters, lowercase letters, numbers and special
characters such as @ or ~. Another option is to consider using a
passphrase instead of a password. In this case you’ll use a phrase
from a movie, poem, song, or book in combination with a variety of
characters. Finally, make use of a password management tool. This
is another way for you to store and remember passwords. Password
management tools maintain a list of usernames and passwords in an
encrypted form to keep your information safe.

If you are curious to know how long it would take a hacker to crack
your password, there are online calculators that can help you find
out. We found an easy to use calculator on the Cyber-Junkie web-
site. Try checking your own passwords — you may be surprised at the
results!

The bottom line is that no one wants to find out that their personal
and financial information has been accessed by someone who
means them harm. We all want to know that our information will be
safe and secure when we’re online. Hopefully some of the tips and
tools included here will help you to review the security of your pass-
words and make changes if needed.

Our friends at Metro Studios also recently posted an article on the
topic of passwords that contains some interesting information. You
can find their story called, "We probably know your password: 5 tips to
improve your online security.” by clicking on this link.
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Lead Safe Renovators—Joe Kelly

HF 314 was passed by the legislature and signed by
Governor Culver on April 2", HF 314 was introduced by the
lowa Department of Health (IDPH). HF 314 was supported
by landlords. Supporting this bill was an easy call for us. We
didn’t have much of a choice. It's either have the lowa De-
partment of Health manage the licensing process or have the
EPA license the lead paint renovators. It's much more practi-
cal to have all the lead paint issues in general, and licensing
in particular, come from the lowa Department of Health.

At the Landlords of lowa Convention on Saturday, |
was asked by numerous members to look into the lead reno-
vators licensing program. Even though | didn't hear Joelle's
(lowa Dept. of Health) presentation, I do know now, after
talking to Rita Gergeley this morning, that Joelle was explain-
ing the administrative rules that are being written to enact
the details of HF 314. As you probably know, all the landlord
groups supported the passage of HF 314.

Members have asked me what can be done about these ad-
ministrative rules. As | mentioned on Saturday, | don't think
anything can be done about these rules. The reason | say
this is that the alternative is worse.

Members were concerned about the annual fee of
$60 that IDPH is imposing to be licensed. Would you rather
pay the federal government $500 for a five year license? If
IDPH doesn't run this program, the program doesn't go
away. It just costs you more.

And if you got the federal license for $500, then sold all your
businesses, you don't get a refund. $60 per year is much
preferable. Plus, the fines imposed by IDPH would be much
less than what the federal government would do.

The IDPH has to prove to the feds that their pro-
gram is self supporting. The state isn't going to use taxpayer
money for this program. Therefore, the fees have to carry
the load.

Each business can get a business certification for
free. However, one person from the company has to be cer-
tified. This is where you have to take the 8 hours of train-
ing. During the course of every three year period, you have
to have 4 hours of refresher courses. In the scheme of most
certification programs, this isn't a big burden of time.
lowa Workforce Development has identified 15,000 contrac-
tors in lowa, not including landlords, who will be subject to
these new regulations.

The state will begin certifying contractors on Janu-
ary 13, 2010. The new rules will go into effect on April 22,
2010. It is unlikely that the state can get everyone certified
by April 22. But you would certainly want to have your appli-
cation in as early as you can.

Attached is the latest memo that IDPH has sent out to con-
tractors. Make sure that you bring this material up at your
upcoming chapter meetings.

Printed below is information from my legislative report for
20009.
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Parker Plumbing Vendor Highlight

Parker Plumbing and Heating, Inc. has been in business since 1994, we serve Cedar Rapids and the sur-
rounding area. On staff we currently employ one full time journeyman serviceman Kirk Simmons, two journey-
man plumbers Justin Ross and Warren Jones, who mainly work on new home construction, remodeling and
light commercial jobs, and one master plumber Jeff Parker, who estimates jobs and works in the field where
he is needed. During the heating season Jeff and Justin take care of the service work on boilers and new
boiler installation. Plumbers at Parker Plumbing are all licensed with the state of lowa. The plumbers stay cur-
rent on any training needed to better do their jobs. There are also two full time staff in the office Lisa Parker
and Cassie Parker, who schedule appointments for customers, answer questions customers may have, and
keep Parker Plumbing employees on track.

Parker Plumbing and Heating, Inc. offers several services. Some are listed below:
Residential and Commercial

New Construction

Kitchen / Bath Remodels and Design
Plumbing Service and Repair

Boiler Installation and Repair

Radiant In-floor Heating

Backflow Installation, Repair, Testing
Water Heater Repair and Installation
Sump Pump Repair and Replacement
Gas Lines and Hookups

More . ..

We have been a member of Landlords of Linn County for 3 years. If you identify yourself as a member of
Landlords of Linn County we will give you a discount of $25.00 on one service call over $150.00. Please call
us at 319-378-9888 or send an email to ParkerPlumbingCR@aol.com. We look forward to hearing from you.

About Bathtub Resurfacing submitted by Toby Cantrell from Bath-Tub Resurfacing, Inc.

1- IS IT CHEAPER TO REPLACE MY TUB ?- NO REFINSIHING CAN BE DONE FOR ABOUT 25% OF THE COST
OF REPLACEMENT.

2. HOW LONG DOES IT TAKE TO REFINISH A TUB? - THE ENTIRE PROCESS CAN BE COMPLETED IN ONE
DAY.

3. WHAT SHOULD BE DONE BEFORE THE SERVICE TECH ARRIVES? LEAKING FAUCETS NEED TO BE RE-
PAIRED AND TOWELS , CURTAINS ETC SHOULD BE REMOVED FROM THE BATHROOM.

4, HOW LONG WILL IT LAST? IT SHOULD LAST 15 TO 20 YEARS WITH NORMAL USE.

5.00 | HAVE TO USE SPECIAL CLEANING PRODUCTS? DO NOT USE ANY ABRASIVE CLEANERS ONLY USE
BUBBLY PRODUCTS.

6.CAN | USE A BATHMAT ? NO THEY ARE NOT RECOMMENDED ON ANY TUB
OR SHOWER SURFACE. WE CAN INSTALL A SKID-RESISTANT BOTTOM
WHEN REFINISHING YOUR TUB. &
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Hunt for Housing Discrimination Turns Up None

October 22, 2009—Des Moines Register

By WILLIAM PETROSKI
bpetroski@dmreg.com

The lowa Civil Rights Commission has found no evidence of discrimination against families with children after contacting
35 housing providers in six lowa cities.

The housing discrimination tests were conducted during July and August in Ames, Ankeny, Council Bluffs, Des Moines,
lowa City and Marshalltown. Owners and managers of 35 properties were contacted by phone after being selected randomly from
advertisements online and in newspapers.

"This was very positive for the landlords. We didn't come up with anything," said Ralph Rosenberg, the commission's executive
director.

People who believe they have been subjected to housing discrimination because they have families with children are still
welcome to contact the commission, Rosenberg said.

State and federal laws prohibit discrimination in housing. The commission's study fo-
cused on discrimination against families with children, pregnant women and people getting cus- f e .
tody of children.

The recent fair-housing tests were intended to build on two commission studies in 2008. The F 0 R

first examined housing advertising in lowa and found that fewer than 1 percent of 9,646 adver-
tisements were identified as likely discriminatory.

Among advertisements found to be discriminatory, 90 percent discriminated on the
basis of family status.

The second study specifically tested family status discrimination in Waterloo and
found two possible instances of family status discrimination and five possible instances of
"racial steering" out of 20 tested properties. O O

Racial steering is a practice in which prospective tenants or home buyers are guided
toward or away from certain neighborhoods based on their race.

Hot Water Boiler Basics By Parker Plumbing and Heating

With winter around the corner and heating season in full swing, it is time to check your boiler. Here are a few things
you can do yourself:

* Locate temperature and pressure gauge located on the outside of the boiler. This device tells you the cur-
rent temperature and pressure of the water inside the boiler. Normal pressure should be between 8-25 psi depend-
ing on the system. Below 5 and above 25 psi may be a reason for concern and you should have the system
checked. Normal temperature range is between room temperature and 200 degrees. Depending on call for heat from
the system, at peak demand the normal temperature should be around 180 degrees. If the temperature is over 200
degrees may be cause for concern and you should have the system checked.

* |f you have a pump on your system this would be the time to add oil if you do not have a sealed pump. Non
sealed pumps are easy to identify. They are larger and normally red in color. Look for the tubes at the top
on each end of the motor and the spring loaded cap on the impeller. Remove caps if there are any on the tubes at
each end of the motor and add 3-4 drops of light utility oil. Lift the cap on the impeller and add 8-10 drops. This
should get the pump through the heating season.

*Check your boiler, components and surrounding piping for any sign of leaks and call a qualified boiler me-
chanic if any leaks are found to repair. Even a small leak can cause severe damage to your

boiler over time by constantly adding minerals and contaminants from i the city water supply.
s (o
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City’s Section 8 Housing Offers Path to Homeownership

Generally associated with providing rent assistance, the City of Cedar Rapids’ Section 8 Housing Choice VVoucher Program also
offers eligible families the opportunity to become homeowners. So far in 2009 there have been three (3) families that have transi-
tioned from being a renter to a homeowner. This transition was made possible in part by the City’s Section 8 Housing Program.
As with all families who become homeowners for the first time, the stories of these three families vary. One of these families was
kind enough to share their story:

Diane, a participant in the City’s rent assistance program since 1998, had been thinking in recent years of buying her own
home. While renting had filled a need, she wanted to establish a permanent residence. By having such a residence, her family
could have greater security and stability. The idea of homeownership also appealed to Diane in terms of having a place she could
continue to live in during her retirement years.

In the last two years Diane, with assistance from the Family Self-Sufficiency staff, worked towards her goal of homeowner-
ship. Since Diane had maintained a good credit score over the years, her primary focus was to complete the required homeowner-
ship classes and continue to save money for the home purchase. On September 1, 2009, the realization of Diane’s goal became a
reality. Diane and her family now reside in a home they can call their own, thanks in part to the Section 8 Housing Choice
Voucher Homeownership Program.

If you have any questions about this program, please call the Cedar Rapids Housing Services Office at 286-5872.

FILL—Flood Impacted Landlords

Contact: Mari Davis, representative from
CRSBRG - FILL (fill@g.com)
RentalSolutions/Home Locators
(319)364-8478 or 373-1553

The Cedar Rapids Small Business Recovery Group (CRSBRG) announced Wednesday, October 14,
2009, the expansion of the originally formed subgroup representing flood impacted landlords. The
group, now formally named (FILL - Flood Impacted Landlords), is a continuation of the grass-roots
efforts of the CRSBRG in conjunction with Landlords of Linn County in supporting the needs of
flood impacted landlords in Cedar Rapids and the surrounding areas.

It is estimated 50 per cent of all flood impacted housing in Cedar Rapids is owned by landlords, yet
the needs of landlords have been largely been ignored during the 16 months. Delays and eligibility
requirements associated with current CDBG funding have left many landlords unable to rebuild.

Those interested in additional information, may contact FILL by email - fill@g.com. Interested in-

dividuals should include their name and other contact information including mailing address and
phone number for periodic updates regarding FILL activities.
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Attention VVendor Members

We as a board wanted to ask if any of our vendor members would like to donate items or gift certificates
for our annual holiday party coming up in December. Maybe your business doesn't offer items or gift cer-
tificate items, then you could just donate a gift card to a major retailer in the name of your business.
Don't go crazy, we can use gift cards from $5.00 and larger to your favorite major retailer.

It's a great way to get some advertising while spreading good cheer :-)

We invite you all to attend the Holiday Party. We will again be at Biaggis on Thursday night December
10th. Keep an eye out for the newsletter and more details.

If you can mail your items send them to:
Landlords of Linn County

PMB 338

3315 Williams Blvd SW Ste 2

Cedar Rapids, IA 52406-0851

Otherwise let us know and we can stop by to pick up your items.

LANDLORDS OF LINN COUNTY EXCITING CHANGES FOR 2010

Your board of directors has been busy this year working to find new ways to bring
more benefits to our members. We’ve received feedback and ideas from both our
vendor and landlord members. We are happy to announce a number of improve-
ments and changes for our organization. We plan to launch our new website and
member benefits on Jan 1, 2010!

Updated Collaborative Website with “For Rent” ads free to landlord members!
We are building a one stop website for tenants to visit and look for apartments and
homes for rent. Landlord members will be able to list their units for rent for no addi-
tional charge to their membership!

Vendor members will have new opportunities for advertising!

We will host online private forums for members only to discuss various landlord
topics

Not only will you get a monthly e-newsletter but more frequent news and updates!
Our new site will support feedback and comments directly from our members!

More details and complete training will be launched at our meeting in January 2010!
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Membership renewals will be due annually on the 1°°f 722
All existing members will be pro-rated to Jan 1, 2010 and invoices will be sent in December 2009 for membership in 2010.

There will no longer be a per rental unit charge to our members

Landlord annual memberships will be $60. This is more for some, less for others but only $5 annual increase compared to our
average per member charges in 2009

Vendors will have the option to choose from one of the following packages:

« Silver Vendor $90 includes basic listing in newsletter and online directory

. Gold Vendor $180 includes business card size ad in newsletter and online directory

. Platinum Vendor $250 includes everything above plus rotating banner ads on website

By default vendors will be pro-rated and assumed they are a Silver Vendor for $90 annually. Vendors will have the option to
upgrade at any time to a Gold or Platinum membership.

New landlord or vendor members AFTER Jan 1, 2010 will pay a onetime $25 processing fee

The processing fee covers the “New Member Package” we will give to new landlord members.

The package includes:

. One 24”x36” coreplast “For Rent” sign and post

. Two 8” x 36” coreplast “For Rent” directional signs and posts

. CD Containing most recent copy of lowa landlord forms

. Tri-fold brochures explaining our organization for tenants or anyone interested

. Crime free/drug free stickers for your properties

. Copy of the most recent newsletter

The fee is waived for existing members PLUS we will give each current member a new member package when they renew in
2010!

There will be a $24 annual charge for any member who wants the newsletter printed and sent to them by email. There are very
few people who still require this and the costs are to a point we need to charge for this special service and not ask other member
to subsidize it.

Monthly Evening Social Meetings

This is probably the biggest change but for good reason. We looked around the state of lowa and talked to other landlord organi-
zations and the most successful monthly meetings were in the evenings. We’ve had a number members ask for evening meet-
ings but I’m sure we’ll have a number of people who prefer noon meetings.

For 2010 we are making the commitment to evening meetings with more time for social networking with other landlords!

Our schedule will be:

6pm drinks/social hour

7pm dinner

7:15-8pm presentation

There will be a short Vendor Spotlight at each monthly meeting

Again we want to create more of a monthly social gathering so our members can get to know each other more, ask questions
and discuss landlord topics. We have a number of members who work during the day so they are never able to make the meet-
ings.

During the day everyone’s time is limited so we feel like we are running in and out of the noon meetings each month.
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Support Our Vendor Members

ACCOUNTING
John Freeman

APPLIANCES
Coinmach
Lampe Appliance Service
Metro Applicance

BATH TUB RESURFACING
Bath-Tub Resurfacing Inc.

CRIMINAL REPORTS
Investigations by Ivy

GENERAL CLEANING
B&J Cleaning Service
Nationwide

FLOOR COVERINGS
P & W Floor Covering
Randy’s Carpets

INTERNET SERVICEES
X-Wires

PAINTING
Dynamic Painting
Jim Heskje Painting Specialist

PROCESS SERVING
ASAP by Rex Cook
Attorneys Process Service
C.R.1LA. Process Service
Investigations by Ivy

RECYCLING
Conservation Services Group

RESIDENT SCREENING
Screening Works — Rent Grow

Disclosure: This list is provided for the information and convenience of the membership of the Linn County Landlords. Such inclu-

ADVERTISING
Apartment Finder

APPLIANCE RECYCLING
Conservation Services Group

CARPET CLEANING
Actually Clean
Corridor Carpet Cleaning
Heaven’s Best Carpet Cleaning

GENERAL LABOR
Labor Finders

HEATING & A/C
Colony Heating & Air Conditioning
Greene’s Heating
Parker Plumbing and Heating

PLUMBING
Parker Plumbing and Heating

REMODELING
Better Built Home Enhancements

WINDOWS & DOORS
Ideal Windows and Doors

sion in this list does not constitute an endorsement or approval of any vendor member’s product or service.



Attorneys Process Service
C/O Mike Barry
PO Box 2272
Cedar Rapids, 1A
319-431-7000
WWW.iowa-process-server.net
mike@scubalaw.net

B & J Cleaning Service

1015 Summit Ave SW

Cedar Rapid, 1A 52404
319-350-5827

Better Built Home Enhancements
PO Box 196
Walford, IA
319-210-2455
betterbuilt@southslope.net




C. R. LLA. Process Service
Dawn Palma
2217 Cherry Lane NE
Cedar Rapids, IA 52402
(319) 981-4062
dawnl@imonmail.com

.+ Carl Hirschman
o 2 Business Development
- Manager, ResNet Specialist

carl@xwires.net

BROADBAND Call 515.321.3161

division of Dynamic Broadband

0,First Ave. NE, Suite 200
-2 ‘Cedar Rapids, 1A 52402

866.392.2266 ext. 5014
" Fax. 319.363.4633

“ o f tha Year” .,
2007 *Communlcations Camgany of WwWwires.net

As awardad by the Techngloygy Assoclation of lowa

D DYNAMIC PAINTING -&
o FRIENDLY + Houses
o RELIABLE *APARTMENTS
0 AFFORDABLE <L ONIMERCIAL
0 EXPERIENCED «SPECIALTY

Raylene Grose 319.560.0096

Jenna Marzen dynamicpaintingcr@gmail.com

I DEAL Window & Door Supply

Bryan V. Streich, Sales Representative
4701 Tenth Avenue Marion, lowa 52302

Office 319-373-0905 Cell 319-538-5424
FAX 3193736688 Tol Free 888-297-7189

www.ideal-windows.com
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